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CHAIRMAN
PERMANENT COUNCIL
May 21, 2004
Excellency
I have the honor to transmit to Your Excellency copy of the note sent by His Excellency Yang Jiechi, Ambassador of the People's Republic of China, to the Secretary General, dated May 5, 2004.
I avail myself of this opportunity to renew to Your Excellency the assurances of my highest consideration.

Miguel Ruiz Cabanas

Permanent Representative of Mexico 

to the Organization to American States
His Excellency
Ambassador Juan Manuel Castulovich
Permanent Representative of Panama to the OAS
Chair of the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs
  of the Organization of American States
Washington, D.C.
Embassy of the People’s Republic of China
2300 Connecticut Avenue, N.W, Washington, D.C. 20008

YANG JIECHI
Telephone: (202) 745-6764


Ambassador Extraordinary and Plenipotentiary
Fax; (202) 328-2582
May 5, 2004
His Excellency Cesar Gaviria Trujillo
Secretary General
Organization of American States
Washington, D.C.
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Your Excellency,
With reference to the commitment of direct contributions by the People's Republic of China to the Organization of American States, I hereby have the honor to inform you of the following:

As a further gesture of its sincerity to become a permanent observer to the OAS, the Chinese Government has decided that, once it becomes a permanent observer, China will contribute an amount of US$1 million to the OAS to set up a five-year "China-American States Cooperation Fund", which will be placed under the joint management of both sides and used for regional cooperation projects directly related to the OAS.

We believe that this commitment clearly indicates that there will be an even brighter future for substantive cooperation between our two parties.  It is China's sincere hope that the OAS and its member states will further consider China's application seriously and positively and speed up the process of accepting China as a permanent observer.

Please accept the assurances of my highest consideration.

Sincerely,
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Yang Jiechi

Chinese Ambassador
CC:
His Excellency Miguel Ruiz-Cabanas
Chairman of the Permanent Council
Organization of American States
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